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Subject:  Lease of School Busses 

 As you may remember, we will need to either purchase 8 new school 
busses next year due to safety reasons or find another method in which to 
guarantee a safe ride to school for the children on those busses.  We think 
we have found a very good solution for the lease of busses.  We are 
proposing that we lease all of our busses in the future, not just the 8 that 
are no longer usable.  We are able to trade in all of our old busses except 
the 2 newest ones and lease one-year old busses.  We could get these busses 
from Woodland and Gurnee #56, and each year, continue to get one year old 
busses on lease.  We are able to depreciate the costs and get partial 
refunds through the state for transportation as we currently do now.  
Another benefit would be that we are able to get our busses installed with 
digital radios that will be required in all busses after this year and take this 
money from the transportation fund and get partial reimbursement.  We will 
be able to save approximately $95,000 per year in regular repair costs as 
well as what we pay our drivers to wait at the service station when they take 
the busses in.  A bus lease company would come in and do the servicing on 
site monthly as they do for other districts in our area.  We would only pay 
for oil changes and vandalism, but all other maintenance would be included in 
the lease.   

 We have been talking to Scott Vanderlee form Midwest Transit about 
this option.  He uses the same kind of program with many other districts and 
we have checked references to make sure that surrounding districts were 
happy with the service and that all he has promised has indeed been true.   



He will be giving us a presentation about this option.  Attached you will find 
his proposal and an opinion from our lawyer regarding whether or not we 
need to bid this.  It is the opinion of our lawyer that we do not need to bid 
this, but if we wanted to, we could, but that this is so specialized that we 
may not even get another bid from another company.  Really, it is the choice 
of the BOE as to whether or not we go to bid.  If we do decide to bid, we 
would have to pay for the bid costs.   

 So, bottom line:  Do we want to bid or not?  If yes, we need to get 
going to do this in a timely manner.  It is very late in the year to do this so 
time is of the essence.  If we decide not to bid, then the question is 
whether we are comfortable with Scott’s proposal.  We can ask our 
questions and when the BOE is comfortable, make a plan to formally approve 
it at a BOE meeting.   
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